Sharps Meeting November 27, 2023

Attendees: Tom Swan, Jerry Hendricks, Pam Goffinet, Bud Moore, Bill Ayers, Mary Voshell. — Recording
Secretary

Aimee sent regrets, but noted that Maddox should be sending a final invoice for the grass very soon.
Last one received was dated August 4.

One bid submitted for grass service for next year from Nathan Brummit. His fee would be $250 for
mowing three times a month and $125 for trimming which would be done on an as needed basis.

Cooper sent a price increase of $15 for a burial @$525 vs $515 last year. Their charge for cremation
open and closing is $275.

Noted again that we increased our cremation price from $200 to $250 with $150 going to the digger and
$100 to the cemetery fund.

The six sets of cornerstones (4 new and 2 relocated) have been installed by Jerry and Mary. Difficulty
was encountered in finding some of the existing cornerstones for proper measurements as they have
sunk so far in the ground. Sand was used on the new installs in hopes of slowing down this occurrence.
Work will be needed in the spring to raise the old stones.

One contact on the website from John Magaw requesting prices for a double lot and questioning if his
grandparents are buried there. Jerry sent the information on the cost of the lots, but needs the name of
the grandparents to locate them as there are no existing graves in the Magaw name.

No snow flags needed this year with the installation of the corner posts and chains which look good.

No meeting to be held in December due to holiday activity, but any business will be handled by e-mail or
phone as needed.

Next meeting January 22, 2023 7pm



